ULI Northern New Jersey

November 7, 2007

Elizabeth McLoughlin, P.P., AICP Vice President Paulus, Sokolowski and Sartor, LLC 67 Mountain Blvd Ext. Warren, NJ 07059

Dear Ms. McLoughlin:

On behalf of the Northern New Jersey District Council of the Urban Land Institute, I am very pleased to inform you that your project, the Port Imperial Intermodal Ferry Terminal in Weehawken, NJ has been awarded a Special Infrastructure Award for 2007. The judges were unanimous in their selection, recognizing the project for its excellence in design, its unique public-private partnership arrangement and its intermodal linkages to the Hudson Bergen Light rail line and Manhattan. The award goes to the project team of NJTRANSIT/NY WATERWAY, Gruzen Samton, Paulus Sokolowski and Sartor, LLC, M.G. McLaren, Flack +Kurtz,Inc., EDAW, Inc. and CONTI Corporation, Construction. As you may know, ULI's mission is to promote responsible leadership in the use of land to enhance the total environment. This award recognizes the project for its fulfillment of the goals of smart growth and transit friendly design in an urban waterfront location.

We would be delighted if you and a guest, as well as representatives of your project team could please join us on December 6, 2007 for a celebratory dinner recognizing your achievements. The dinner will be held at 6:00 p.m. at the Heldrich Center, which is located at 30 Livingston Avenue, (corner of New St. and George St.) in New Brunswick, New Jersey. If you would also be able to send jpeg images or a CD profiling your project, we will incorporate those into a power point presentation to be shown the night of the event. These can be emailed to coordinator@nnj.uli.org.

Thank you again for your leadership in responsible land use. We look forward to congratulating you in person.

Sincerely

Linda P. Morgan Program Chair

ULI Northern New Jersey District Council

Luda P. Morga

RECEIVED

NOV 1 4 2007

ాలేలs Sokolowski & Sartor

